
Yetholm and District Community Council Meeting

Minutes of the Meeting held in Yetholm Youth Hall

Tuesday 28th March 2023 at 7pm
Present: Shane Black (SAB) (Chair), Norman Burr (NB), Susan Stewart (SS), Paul Freeland Cook(PFC),Euan Gibson(EG), Kevin Lee(KL)
Scottish Borders Councillors – Simon Mountford (SM), Euan Robson (ER)
Apologies: None received
Members of the Public: 17 in attendance
The meeting was recorded. 
	
	
	Action

	1
	Apologies for Absence:  As Above

	

	2
	Resignations received – SS reported that since the February meeting three resignations had been received from Councillors – Karon Philips, Sumati Bali, and John Palfrey. All resignations had been acknowledged by email. Meeting was informed that a by election would be arranged in the coming months to fill the vacancies and to elect the present co-opted members to the full Council.
	SS

	
	
	

	3
	Minutes of Previous Meeting, Approval and Signature – Minutes had been circulated prior to the meeting and any amendments received had ben noted. At the meeting there were two further minor amendments made – NB noted that Finance Appendix was wrongly numbered and KP had ben omitted from Councillors present. SS to make these amendments and the minutes were agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chair.
	SS

	4
	Matters Arising from Minutes/Outstanding
	

	
	5.1 – ER updated meeting on issues outstanding. KL and ER had met representative from Community Justice Team and agreed that work could be carried out on Dairy Wood by the team. They would clear up the whole area and the only cost involved would be the cost of a chipping machine – which had been identified would cost in the region of £200 for a day. This cost had been taken to Cheviot Churches and they had agreed to pay this cost. The chipping would be supervised throughout and carried out on site. Possible ideas sought for the future of Dairy Wood – seeding, benches etc mentioned – rather than it returning to present state.
St Cuthbert’s Way – reported that Rangers were not keen on diverting this through village for a variety of reasons- walkers want a rural experience and there is already a long section which is undertaken on the road.
SEPA had been consulted about the river and possible blockage which would be identified and looked at. They were also happy to look at possible planting along river and a finger post to services available in villages. ER happy to take back any comments or observations and noted that a site meeting could be arranged if required. ER commented that the kerb at Catch-a-Penny going in this week.

Scottish Water had also been contacted re consistent blockage to drain in Town Yetholm. EG had had conversation with Scottish Water and hopefully they would attend this week to examine further.
	ER ongoing

	
	5.2 – Legacy update – HFC reported that the Appendix had been circulated prior to the last meeting with proposals to date. The subgroup had met once since this meeting to look again at what had been proposed and there was always the intention to circulate the full plan prior to the April CC meeting and that an independent person (Rev C Johnston had been approached) would be at any further meetings of subgroup. HFC then went on to say that she had had a lengthy conversation with Callum Kennedy earlier in the day as he had been Miss Deans solicitor and executor. He had stated that he was fully supportive of the criteria that had been set and also intimated that he wished this to be minuted as such. Miss Deans had been a very pragmatic lady and he had absolutely no doubt that she would be totally in favour of what was proposed. HFC reiterated that the plan would be circulated prior to the next meeting and that figures needed to be discussed with NB prior to amounts to be distributed being set.
	Legacy Group

	
	5.4 – Warm Hub – SS reported to meeting that KP had agreed at February meeting to discuss with Plough, Border and Pantry any input they could give to  this venture. She had initiated discussions with these groups but since then had resigned from CC. SS had subsequently received Awards from All info from KP and had been in contact with them to discuss the following issues – change of named persons – now SB and SS. Advised by Awards for All that any reports required would be asked for as needed going forward. SS had also queried whether any of the funding received could be used towards the Coronation event which was already in the early planning stages. Our adviser at Awards for All had asked for further clarification from SS and when this had been received, he agreed that up to £500 from our Award could be used in this way. NB asked for clarification of monies being used for Coronation event. SS said that we had already been granted £500 from SBC Coronation fund so along with this further £500 from Awards for All we now had a total of £1K for this event which was on a par with monies spent for Jubilee. SS had met with Plough, Border and Pantry re any input they could give, and all were happy to help in whatever way they could. MOP commented that could perhaps be publicised more as a social gathering rather than a warm hub going forward. All agreed to this approach.
9 – Community Council Constitution – SS had received from KP amended Constitution and Financial Policy and thanked her for this.

12 – Dog Bin – SM reported that the bin that had been moved to the top of the hill would not be going back to its previous position due to the weight of the bin and manoeuvring it up the hill. He also intimated that the bin near the Wauchope Hall had now been replaced.

	SS


	5
	Members of the Public – Issues and Concerns
	

	
	MOP queried access to another grant for trees. SB commented that further grants could be available. MOP who had raised this was unable to present. Query was could we plant more trees on KY green – this was to be investigated further in coming months. Consult with Euan Calvert (SBC) and the Heritage Officer (Deborah Mclean). SM commented that he did not foresee this as being a problem as the Council “liked trees”.
	

	6
	Stretch Tent - update
	

	
	Prior to any discussion taking place NB once again declared his interest in this item and stated that if any vote was to take place he would abstain.
Meeting was updated on bids that had been received by noon on Monday 27th March which were NB’s bid from February 10th by email of £1K and an anonymous bid received by email on 17th March for £2100. A bid in writing had not been received from the person who had attended the hall on 16th March to view the tent as when he had looked at the tent, the condition was such that he could only now offer £2K. This issue regarding the present condition of the tent was discussed at length once again and there was obvious disagreement on both sides as to the condition the tent was now in. An email was read out from Olympus Tents regarding their reluctance to undertake any cleaning of the tent. Appendix 1. An email had also been received from MOP regarding a variety of issues which had been sent out to all Councillors on 23rd March. NB commented that the tent had been clean and dry when they had stored it away in his garage. Various options were once again discussed as to storage, maintenance, and general upkeep of tent if it was decided to keep it. HFC then proposed the following two-part motion – that a committee of those interested parties be formed and a plan be presented to CC which covered all of the issues that have been identified over the past few months re storage, cleaning erection, dismantling and insurance. This plan required to be submitted in full to the secretary one week before the date of the next meeting to enable it to be circulated to all. Date given for this submission as 18/4/23. Part two of motion was that if no plan received by the above date the tent would be sold to the anonymous bidder for £2100. This proposal was seconded by PFC. A vote was then taken with NB abstaining and the remaining Councillors all voted in favour of this motion.
	

	7
	Draft minutes of September and October – still to be resolved
	

	
	The amendments to the above minutes had been circulated to Councillors prior to the meeting. SS went over the amendment proposals, and all agreed to these changes being made. The website would be updated with these amended minutes.
	SS


	8
	Christmas Trees and Lights
Question asked as to where the coming years trees would be obtained from? At this time no definite outcome known but the hope was that we would receive from SBC once again – any cost to be clarified. NB queried, where we stood, re putting lights on trees already in situ. KL intimated that to date he had not had reply from tree officer re use of trees on site for Christmas lights. It was also noted that no quote had been received for any electrical connection that would be required to make this possible.
	KL/ER

	9
	Festival Week Planning Update (Fiona Thompson)
Update on planning for Festival given by Fiona Thompson. Planning all going well and closing date for entries to programme was Monday April 3rd. Installation was due to take place on Friday 5th May at 7pm in Wauchope Hall. Fiona was thanked for all her work to date in progressing this year’s Festivals plans.
	

	10
	Portfolio Discussions
Housing and Planning – Shane Black
SB commented that there were two plans available on SBC site at this time relating to solar panels on Greenbank Town Yetholm and an amendment to Plough Hotel plans. No comments made to either of these plans.
	

	
	Finance – Norman Burr

NB reported that he had circulated up to date accounts just prior to tonight’s meeting and there were no significant changes to note. £250 had been credited back into account from Christmas Tree purchase.

The pavilion was now on a stand-alone basis as all relevant documents had been received and audited.

Insurance for CC was standard policy with no extras noted. NB asked to clarify insurance status for Yetholm Rideout in Festival Week and also as we go forward the lack of police support for community events – would we require extra cover to use volunteers to marshal traffic on public roads?
Cheque signatories would require to be amended again with resignation of Sumati Bali – all agreed that this should remain as is until bank account was changed as previously minuted and discussed.
	NB

	
	Village Maintenance and Utilities – Euan Gibson

EG reported that road resurfacing had taken place the previous week – line painting still required to be undertaken. Scottish Water were hopefully attending this week to look at ongoing issue discussed in Matters Arising above.
	

	
	Education – Heather Freeland Cook 
No update this month
	

	
	Bowmont Valley – Paul Freeland Cook 

Some of the potholes in the Bowmont Valley had been repaired PFC intimated
	

	 
	Resilience – Kevin Lee 
KL added to what had been discussed in matters arising saying that Kevin Farrell from Justice Services had attended a meeting in the village with KL and ER. Work in Dairy Wood would take place. Primary School work was to be arranged. The vegetation from Ty to cemetery and TY to KY would also be looked at. However, was noted that Andrew Rowe had been seen carrying out some work between the villages.
Other areas that had been discussed as potential work streams were the Wall roadie, Waukford to Venchen Haugh and the War Memorial to the Youth Hostel. There was an issue identified with a wall in vicinity of Border Cottage, but this required further investigation and a possible letter to the owners. It was also intimated that liaison with the rangers required to take place regarding any proposed works they could be carrying out on these paths.
	

	
	Grants and Funding – Vacant

Only grant available to be applied for at present was the Pathways Grant.
	

	
	Tourism - Vacant
	

	
	SS commented that it was perhaps time to start looking again at charges to those advertising on website as these charges had been suspended due to Covid. NB intimated that the website was still work in progress and hopefully was something that could be progressed if we were able to appoint new Councillors who had an interest in computers and this type of project.
	

	
	Health and Social Services – Vacant
SS reported that some members had attended CPR training in Kelso recently and another training had been offered. Notices would go up around this opportunity. SS said that with resignation of Sumati Bali she had approached Jack Lee regarding ongoing oversight of new Defibrillators, and he had agreed to take this responsibility on. She also mentioned again the First Aid Training that had been offered by Cheviot Youth at a cost of £25 per person and a Food Hygiene course that was available to anyone who was interested. This information also to be circulated on website and notice boards.
	SS

	
	Chair – Shane Black
No update this month
	

	11
	Police Report
No report had been received to date
	

	12
	Scottish Borders Councillors’ Update
SM commented regarding Police not being able to be present at Festival Events going forward. This was also noted in Insurance cover above.

ER said the issues with the telephone mast remained ongoing and stressed it was important that it was connected.

Salt Bin at Deanfield Court was being considered. Potholes in Grafton Bank would be dealt with in due course.
	

	  13
	Additional Correspondence
Letter received from John Lamont congratulating CC on receiving Awards for all monies
	

	14
	Community Council/A.O.B
Discussion around sharing of cleaner with Wauchope Hall and Youth Hall. This was something that could be considered and would be referred back to relevant Hall Committees.
EG asked if letter of thanks could be sent to Carl and Kate Moses for all their work over the years in the villages re Floral Gateway and Walking Guides as they were moving from village. SS to write and thank them
	SS


The meeting closed at 2050
The next meeting will take place on Tuesday 25th April at 7pm in the Youth Hall.

